

Woodside Primary School Gittin Street Oswestry Shropshire SY11 1DT

Tel: 01691 652446
admin@woodside.shropshire.sch.uk
www.woodsideschool.co.uk

Thursday 14 March 2024

<u>Year 5 Residential - Manor Adventure 20 - 22 March 2024</u> <u>Final Arrangements</u>

Dear parents/carers,

Here are some final, important pieces of information for our residential next week.

Wednesday 20 March

Please check weather reports for the Craven Arms area before packing and ensure that your child has appropriate clothing.

Spending money will **not** be needed.

Snacks will be provided so pupils do not need to bring their own.

School begins at the normal time. Pupils do **not** need to come to school in their uniform. Please bring their luggage to the front of the Wellbeing Centre from 8:30am onwards. Sleeping bags can be separate from their main bags, but must be clearly labelled with their name. If you are bringing medication for your child, please make sure it is **clearly labelled** and hand it to **Mrs Stokes** at the Wellbeing Centre.

If your child is bringing a packed lunch, please send it in a disposable container.

We will be departing from school at 1:00pm, to arrive at Culmington Manor by 2:30pm.

Our confirmed activities during our visit will be: hill walking, blind trail, obstacle course, abseiling, archery, orienteering and climbing.

Friday 22 March

We will be leaving Culmington Manor at 1:30pm, to arrive back at school by 3:00pm.

Once off the coaches, the children will gather with their luggage on the grass area at the front of the school. Please wait until all the children are off the coaches before collecting your child and ensure that a member of staff knows you have collected your child.

Should you have any further questions, the Year 5 staff will be available to speak to on Monday 18 March from 3:15pm until 3:45pm in the Wellbeing Centre.

Thank you for your continued support,

Tom Brookes

Tom Brookes

Year 5 Teacher